Debriefing: An Investigation of the Relationship between Women’s Weblogs and their Online and “Real Life” Friendships

The purpose of the survey you just completed is to examine women’s perceptions of the quantity and quality of their online and “real life” friendships. Previous research in psychology has shown that close friendships are formed through sharing feelings and emotions. This is especially true for women’s friendships. Because the structure of the Internet makes it easy to find people who share similar interests and attitudes, and because it is possible to share information about one’s life with others while maintaining one’s anonymity, it is likely that women can form rewarding same-sex friendships online. Online friendships could be especially important for women who, because of family and work obligations, have few opportunities to develop “real life” friendships. We will examine the relationship between the topics women discuss in their weblogs and their responses to the survey.

At the end of our study, we will distribute our findings to the individuals whom we initially contacted about the study, and we will conduct the drawing for the Amazon.com gift certificates.
If you have questions about this study, please do not hesitate to contact the principal investigator, Cynthia Bane, Ph.D., at cynthia.bane@wartburg.edu. If you have concerns about the study, please contact the Wartburg College Research and Animal Care committee chairperson, Dr. Edward Westen at ed.westen@wartburg.edu
Thank you for participating in our study! 
